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FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION 
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20426 

Office of Energy Projects 

Division of Hydropower 
Administration and Compliance 
Chicago Regional Off'ice 
230 S. Dearborn St., Room 3130 
Chicago, Illinois 60604 

Project No. 3142 - Michigan 
Barton Dam Project 
City of Ann Arbor 

August 4, 2009 

Mr. Alfred A. Gatta 
City Administrator 
City of Ann Arbor 
100 North FiRh Avenue 
Ann Arbor, Michigan 48104 

Dear Mr. Gatta: 

As discussed with Mr. Sumedh Bahl of your staff, a special environmental 
inspection of the Barton Dam project will be conducted September 16, 2009. I 
will be accompanying Ms. Margaret Sullivan, FERC project engineer. Along with 
Ms. Sullivan, I will meet with Mr. Bahl and other participants at the City Water 
Treatment Plant, at 9:00 a.m. Eastern Time, on September 16, 2009. 

The special environmental inspection will not affect the dam safety 
inspection. The purpose of the special environmental inspection is to monitor, 
evaluate, and ensure continuous compliance with the Article 2 requirements of 
your exempted project. 

Please arrange to provide me with the flows in cfs, and elevations at the 
project at the time of this site visit. 

I am sending copies of this letter to interested state and federal agencies so 
that they can make arrangements to participate in the special environmental 
inspection or to mail me written comments, if they desire. In the event that you or 
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Mr. Bahl would like to contact the resource agency representatives, Mr. Freiburger 
can be reached at 517-373-6644, Mr. Czarnecki can be reached at 517-351-2555, 
and Mr. Blumer can be reached at 517-887-8922. 

If you have any questions, please call me at 312-596-4435. 

Sincerely, 

Patricia A. Grant 
Environmental Protection Specialist 

CC: 

Mr. Sumedh Bald, P.E. 
Manager, Water Treatment Services 
City of Ann Arbor 
Water Trealanent Plant 
919 Sunset Road 
Ann Arbor, Michigan 48103 

Mr. Chris Freiburger 
Michigan Department of Natural Resources 
Supervisor, FERC Sub-unit 
Stevens T. Mason Building 
P.O. Box 30028 
Lansing, Michigan 48909-7528 

Mr. Craig Czamecki 
Field Supervisor 
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
2651 Coolidge Road 
East Lansing, Michigan 48823 

Mr. Stephen Blumer 
Chief, Network Operations 
U.S. Department of the Interior 
U.S. Geological Survey 
Michigan Water Science Center 
6520 Mercantile Way, Suite 5 
Lansing, Michigan 48911 


